REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board Supervisors was held on Thursday, March 14, 1991 at 7:00 p.m. with supervisors Ronald Golba, Joseph Budai and Andrew Piccuta present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were approved from the February 14, 1991 meeting.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to approve the general fund bills.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to approve the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to grant requests for per capita and wage tax refunds.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to adopt Resolution 4-1991: resolution ratifying the solid waste management plan.

Anthony DeCarbo gave the police report.

Supervisors Joseph Budai informed the public that all sewer complaints must be put in letter form and sent to this office before any action will be taken by the sewage enforcement officer.

The floor was then opened to the public the following complaints were heard:

1. John Fiacco (Old Princeton Road) and Charles Book (Princeton Avenue) expressed their concern over the mandatory tap-in's for the water extension project. They were told a public hearing would be held to give all those affected by the project a chance to voice their opinion.

- 2. Mr. James Bintrim expressed his concern over the legal fees which are being spent for the Amerikohl case. He asked that a figure be presented concerning these fees by the next meeting.
- 3. Citizens expressed their concern over township funds being spent to correct problems existing on a state road. They were told that the situation which was corrected on the Old Pittsburgh Road was a situation which had been existing for over a year and was not being handled by the state. In order to alleviate a dangerous condition on the Old Pittsburgh Road and to help a township resident, the supervisors decided to handle the situation. The supervisors agree that township funds should not be used for this purpose, but they thought the situation needed to be corrected. In the future, they will push Penn Dot harder to do a better job at maintaining the township roads which belong to the State.
- 4. Citizens from Roosevelt, and Motor Street asked why their streets have been posted with weight and speed limit signs. They were told by Chairman Golba that all roads in the township will eventually be posted in this manner, they can only do so many roads at one time. He told the residents, that they were not being singled out, but that studies are being done on all township roads and all roads will be posted.
- 5. Mr. Gaydos of Ruth Street requested that the township correct the water situation at his property.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Ronald Golba to adjourn.

Teresa K. Sibeto Secretary